
Question on Notice 
 

No. 205 
 

Asked on 7 March 2024 
 
 

MR J BLEIJIE ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER FOR 
DIGITAL SERVICES (HON B MELLISH) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister apologise to the hundreds of Sunshine Coast residents who have lost their 
homes or who are going through a process of selling their homes to the State considering the 
Labor State Government has now cut the vital Mooloolah River Interchange Project? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I reject the premise of the Member’s question. 
 
The Sunshine Motorway, Mooloolah River Interchange Upgrade remains a priority for the 
Queensland Government and design work is progressing. Following the Australian Government’s 
decision to withdraw its share of the committed funding, the Department of Transport and Main 
Roads is investigating impacts, alternatives and funding options.  
 
 
 
 


